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1. MEETING CALL TO ORDER:
Chairperson Jones called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
2. PUBLIC PORTION:

a. Special visitors or delegations

None

b. Opportunity for public to speak on agenda items

None

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF December 17, 2012, meeting:
Motion by Carolyn Childs, seconded by Theresa Kenneson, to accept the minutes as presented.
In favor:
Carolyn Childs, Jeanne Jones, Theresa Kenneson, and Vicki Preato
Opposed:
None

Abstained:
None
4. ADDITION OF BUDGET PRESENTATION TO DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Motion by Theresa Kenneson, seconded by Vicki Preato, to add presentation of the 2013-2014 budget to the Director’s Report.

In favor: 
Carolyn Childs, Jeanne Jones, Theresa Kenneson, and Vicki Preato

Opposed:
None

Abstained:
None

5. Director’s Report:
a) Staff/program updates and changes:  Director Gladu-Morabito extended her gratitude to the Shared Services’ bookkeepers, Lelise Parilla and Patricia Cromack for their ongoing hard work in the transition to an automated bookkeeping system.  This is the first year that the auditors have been able to conduct the majority of the audit in their office by utilizing information provided electronically.    Both Lelise and Patricia have done an outstanding job in running the department since the retirement of long-standing bookkeeper, Nora Maloney.
b) Director Gladu-Morabito provided an update on the Winchester financial issue.  She is pleased to report that the town of Winchester has paid all outstanding bills due through the end of the first semester (January 26, 2013).  For the remainder of the year, bills will be generated monthly for Winchester.   Director Gladu-Morabito extended her gratitude to Dr. Judy Palmer for her assistance in this matter.
c) Director Gladu-Morabito stated that a team of 12 special education staff members will be attending training in developing IEP goals/objectives that will align with the Common Core State Standards.  The team is made up of various professionals with representation from each of our member districts.  These team members will then assist in the training of the remaining special education staff in their respective buildings.  The training will be held on March 1, 2013, at Education Connection in Litchfield.  
d) Director Gladu-Morabito updated the Committee on the new teacher evaluation system, “SEED”.  The initial plan document was submitted to the state.  The Shared Services’ plan aligns with the plan of the other member districts.
e) Director Gladu-Morabito discussed the current tuition programs.  Although tuition enrollments for our grades 7-12 programs are slightly lower, the numbers in our Highlander Transition Academy program continue to grow.  HTA projections for the 2013-2014 academic year include students from Litchfield, Torrington, New Milford, Region 1, Region 14 and Region 12.  We have also had recent inquiries about the program from Granby.   The HTA program plans to graduate 7 students this year – one of our biggest years!
f) Director Gladu-Morabito presented the Shared Services Budget Proposal for Academic Year 2013-2014 dated February 25, 2013.  The budget was reviewed by Committee members.  The Committee will vote on the budget at the March meeting.

5. SUPERINDENTS’ COUNCIL REPORT:  Superintendent Palmer indicated that the superintendents held a meeting on February 12th.  Issues discussed were:

a. New teacher evaluation document.  Previously, the state of Connecticut intended to use the Charlotte Danielson model of teacher evaluation called Teachscape.  It is considered the “Gold Standard” in administrator training.  Dr. Palmer has trained her administrative team and all members have found this model to be extremely informative.  However, the SDE has realized that this program is extremely costly and requires a considerable amount of staff time.  They are in the process of developing a new teacher evaluation rubric and training to be developed by East Conn and Ed Connection.  This new model is anticipated to be based on the Common Core of Teaching Standards.    
b. Budget.  All of the superintendents are concerned about the budget this year.  They are trying to keep the budget low with ever increasing funding cuts at the state level.  
c. Insurance.  Our agent, Litchfield Insurance, has invited ConnectiCare to present their plan to the group on February 28th, to see if their plan is competitive to the Anthem plan.  
d. School Security – Dr. Palmer stated that the addition of a school resource officer is in her budget for the 2013-2014 school year for Region 7.  There was a discussion among the superintendents regarding monies potentially being available from the state to fund school security.
6. CORRESPONDENCE:
None

7. OLD BUSINESS:

None

8. NEW BUSINESS:

a) Presentation of the check register to the CSS treasurer:  To be forwarded to Theresa Kenneson.
9. OTHER:

None

10. PUBLIC QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS:

None

MOTION at 6:26 p.m. by Theresa Kenneson, seconded by Carolyn Childs to adjourn the meeting.
In favor:
Carolyn Childs, Jeanne Jones, Theresa Kenneson and Vicki Preato
Opposed:
None

Abstain:
None

Respectfully submitted,

Paula Gladu-Morabito
Approved: ____3-25-13_______
